	Ref No.: FOI-2425-SG15053

	Date FOI request received: 17 July 2024

	Date FOI response: 24 July 2024


	Please can you also break down your annual costs by:
   o Software licensing fees  
   o Maintenance and support fees  
   o Hardware costs  
   o Consultancy  
   o Training  
   o Other recurring expenses (please specify) 
OUR RESPONSE:  I can confirm that the Trust holds the breakdown information you requested. However, we are withholding the information since we consider the exemption under section 43(2) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 applies in this instance. 
We have applied the public interest test and consider that in all the circumstances of the case, the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information. In addition to suppliers advising that disclosure would prejudice their commercial interests, it would also damage the Trusts reputation with suppliers, thereby reducing its ability to achieve good value for public monies.  
6. Do you have any plans to switch to a different finance system or upgrade the current system?  
OUR RESPONSE: We will undertake a procurement exercise before the end of our current contract and assess all responses/systems as part of that exercise.


